KCA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2014

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present:  Tom Schmitt, John Lampe, John Snyder, Geri Reece, Pat Dahl
Treasurer Report:  The last Treasurer Report was for January 30, 2014, but there was no January meeting.  The reported balance for January 2014 was $23,525.35.  There were no outstanding bills or new checks to deposit.  The current March 2014 Treasurer Report notes a balance of $23,684.10.  KCA received a rebate check from ACA for January 2014 in the amount of $158.75.  No bills are pending at this time and there are no outstanding checks.  John L. reported that he will keep a close eye on tax deadlines and has been in contact with our tax accountant.  An IRS notification post card for simple filing will be sent due to the fact that our annual revenue is less than $50,000.  An annual corporation report will be filed with the Secretary of State.  A motion was made and passed to accept the Treasurer Report that was provided by John L.
Discussions:  
· Tom discussed his recent trip to the ACA conference.  He attended the Dual Membership Chapter, States and Geographic Affiliates Council meeting.  Mr. and Mrs. Gondales were there.  There is strong encouragement and support for dual membership states as well as membership in general and ACA has now created a separate membership department.  ACA membership dues is now $25. A few states have a student chapter and there was discussion at the ACA conference about how other states can follow suit.  It was noted that Pat and several Washburn University students would begin writing an article in March about how the KCA Student Chapter was formed and how it is functioning.  The KCA website will be linked into the ACA website in the future.  This will probably take about four to six weeks.  There was some discussion about having a KCA member send a representative to the ACA conference each year. It was also noted at the ACA conference that only five states are putting on conferences.  Instead, some states are opting for one-day symposiums, such as the symposium that Missouri is having in April. It was noted that perhaps the KCA could hold a one-day symposium in the future, too. There was some discussion about students at Washburn attending the one-day Missouri symposium.  Pat mentioned that only two students felt they could attend because of scheduling conflicts this year.  A motion was passed to make funding available to allow two students from Washburn represent the Student Chapter at the Missouri symposium should those students choose to go.  The funding would cover registration fees and travel expenses.  Pat noted that she would revisit the idea of the symposium with the students. 

· Tom noted that on April 15 and 16, the Leavenworth facility would be hosting a Behavior Health Conference and that the Board members were invited.

· Pat mentioned that she will be sending the Board a brief update about the KCA Student Chapter activities, but for now she noted that the Student Chapter had two new members.  The Student Chapter held a bake sale fund raiser recently, which generated $150.  Meanwhile, the Student Chapter had a question for the Board about who will pay for the base of ten memberships that are needed for maintaining the Student Chapter.  The Board suggested opening the base membership to 20 students and a motion was made and passed for the Board to pay for the membership of 20 Washburn University students as base-memberships, with Pat overseeing the selection of those students.

The next KCA Executive Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 8, 2014 at 0800 hours.
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